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Elementary School "H" Committee Recommendations

The school-naming committee met and reviewed all the names submitted. They narrowed the selection to six possible names:  Big Leaf, Caloosa, Lamarque, Myakkahatchee, Salford and Sumter.

The committee members, by closed ballot, voted for their first and second choice. As such, the committee's recommendations for naming Elementary School "H" are:

First Choice:
 
Lamarque Elementary School

Second Choice:
Big Leaf Elementary School 

The committee's research revealed the following information:

Both names are street names.  Lamarque Avenue is located at the front of the school and is the school's physical address.  Big Leaf Street now stops at Sardinia Avenue, which is the street to the rear of the school.  Big Leaf Street was incorporated into the school site.

There are several surrounding street names that did not appeal to the committee. Sumter was too distant from the school site.  Salford was relatively close to the school, but its distance spans from I-75 to Route 41. Therefore, Salford would not be as good of an identifier as Lamarque. 
When looking for information regarding Lamarque, a local search utilizing both Sarasota and Charlotte counties' historical databases was unsuccessful, so committee member Sean Hill conducted a government background investigation and determined the following:

The Lamarques arrived in New York from France in 1784, settling in the Albany area.  In the mid -1800s (est. 1851) the Lamarques made a family decision to move to Virginia, near Jamestown.  In the early 1900s, the older Lamarque sons Earnest and William, had a family dispute and separated.  William moved to Texas and changed his name from Lamarque to Lamark, while Earnest and his family moved to central Florida.  No other information was obtained from the search.  There was no indication that the Earnest Lamarque family had any historical relevance to this area.  
The committee feels Lamarque's location makes it the best choice and recommends Elementary School "H" be named Lamarque Elementary School.
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